
 

TE KAUWHATA COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 

WORKS & ISSUES REGISTER  

UPDATE FOR DECEMBER 2019 MEETING 

 Works/Initiative Responsible 
Council Team 

Issue Update and Action 

1.  Dog exercise area  Service 
Delivery/Duncan 
MacDougall 

The Community Committee would 
like some seating to be provided in 
the dog exercise area in addition to 
a water tap to hydrate the dogs.    

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019:  A site plan has been developed by 
Tim Hinton together with Council staff. Watching brief for the 
installation of seats and slab as this is weather dependant.  Dog 
agility equipment being sourced from Horotiu.  Tim Hinton 
indicated that work is being done with the Te Kauwhata College 
with regards to to developing a programme for students to help 
developing the dog park. 

TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:  
A new water meter is required for the dog bowl/fountain.  Staff 
have requested Watercare for the requirements and a quote for 
the work. Depending on cost staff will action as soon as possible. 
 

2. Basketball Court Service Delivery   TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019:  Markings for the basketball court 
will be done at the same time as that for the car park.  Andrew 
Brown (Council’s Parks Technical Support Officer) has indicated 
that Council funding can be used. 

TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:  
This will be actioned in the coming weeks, and is currently with the 
contractors. 



 Works/Initiative Responsible 
Council Team 

Issue Update and Action 

3. Te Kauwhata 
walkway at the end 
of Blunt Road. 

Service Delivery A design solution for the walkway 
is required at the end of Blunt Road 
adjacent to the Whangamarino 
Wetlands..  
 

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019:   John Cunningham has had 
discussions with Paul McPherson (Council’s Community Projects 
Manager) regarding amendments to the design.  John will be 
meeting with Mr Su (landowner) together with Paul and Nick 
Johnston (Council’s Funding & Partnerships Manager). 
 
TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:   
John Cunningham to provide a progress update and identify next 
steps. 
 

4. Walkway loop via 
Travers Road, 
Wayside Road, and 
Te Kauwhata Road 
 

Service 
Delivery/Reuben 
Rink 

Planning works continue for the 
upcoming construction of the loop 
walkway via Travers Road, Wayside 
Road, and Te Kauwhata Road.  
The Waikato District Alliance have 
been engaged to undertake these 
works.   
 

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019: 

 
Progress Photo of Concrete constructed to date – 23 August 2019 

 
Waikato District Alliance has made progress on the Travers Road 
uphill section near Moorfield Road, with further concrete path 
constructed in August. Works will continue into September 
(weather permitting) further up Travers Road, between Moorfield 
Road and Wayside Road, as progress is made. 
 
The project is currently around 30% complete with $243,000 spent 
to date of the $584,634 budget (including NZTA subsidy under the 
Low Cost / Low Risk (LCLR) category). 
 

    

    



 Works/Initiative Responsible 
Council Team 

Issue Update and Action 

The project is scheduled for completion in October 2019 subject 
to a methodology review and design for retaining & drainage 
challenges in the next section. 
 

 
Progress Photo of fencing and formation works required immediate near Moorfield Rd – 23 

August 2019 
 
TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:   
Travers Road Shared Path – initial stage (600m long) to just past 
Moorfield Road is now completed. 

 
Completion photo – 15 November 2019 

 



 Works/Initiative Responsible 
Council Team 

Issue Update and Action 

 
Completion photo – 15 November 2019 

 

5. Te Kauwhata 
Domain Plan 

TKCC Lighting at the domain is sub-
optimal and poses a safety risk.  

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019 -  Tim Hinton and Cr Sedgwick 
convened a meeting with Sport Waikato on a lighting master plan 
for the domain.  The Rugby Club has engaged to work on the 
lighting plan. 

TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:    
Tim Hinton/Cr Sedgwick to provide an update. 
 

6.  Te Kauwhata 
Domain – car 
parking markings 
required 

Service Delivery- 
Andrew Brown 

Car parking is often overflowing 
with freedom campers; no parking 
available for rugby club or 
spectators.  

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019 : The Rugby Club has requested a 
few changes to be made to the car park marking design so that 
access to the field is not impeded. Jason Marconi (Sport Waikato) 
is also providing advice.  The final plan to be endorsed by Council’s 
Parks & Reserves team (Andrew Brown). 
 
TKCC 6 NOVEMBER 2019:   
The Design Team is currently making changes as requested by the 
community and then the Waikato District Alliance team will 
complete the works. 
 



 Works/Initiative Responsible 
Council Team 

Issue Update and Action 

7.  Broken concrete 
between Blunt 
Road and Aparangi 

Service Delivery 
WDA/Todd 

The broken concrete presents a 
safety risk.   

TKCC 4 SEPTEMBER 2019:  
This work is programmed in RAMM for September 2019. 
 
TKCC 4 DECEMBER 2019:    
Currently unsealed, removed by property owner when they 
installed new entranceway.  WDA will re-metal and ensure safe 
until we undertake concrete repair in the New Year. 
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